LDO Report 27th June 2006
Youth – 
Lybster - Funding for a youth leader at Lybster has been agreed with HC for 5 hours per week for 40 weeks.  This post is to be advertised in the near future.
Corresponding with HC re advertising youth leader post, start date etc.
A meeting is to be arranged to see if there is interest in forming a youth club within Dunbeath.  A committee and youth leaders need to be identified.

Housing Survey – A draft report was received from Di Alexander HSCHT for each Community Council area.

Meetings have been held between HSCHT, Pentland Housing Association and Highland Council to discuss a way forward with the findings from the housing survey. 

Both Community Councils have provided information on potential sites for housing.

John McHardy Highland Council Housing Development Co-ordinator gave a talk at our last meeting.
Housing Information Days were held in Dunbeath on 13th June 06 where 17 people attended and Lybster on 21st June where 24 people attended.  All the people contacted after their attendance at the information days were very happy with the information they received.
Tennis Court Dunbeath 

Funding for the Tennis Court has been approved by CASE.  
Funding for the Tennis Court has been approved by Awards for All.

Funding for the Portormin Road fence has been approved by CASE.

Bruce Sinclair has started work on the tennis court. It is hoped to be completed by the end of June prior to school holidays.  (Possible delay on completion, due to availability of contractor for resurfacing.)
Lybster Playgroup Premises / Drop In Centre for the Youth – 
The proposed hall extension is on hold.  

The committee are looking into the purchase of an ISO container that would be used to store hall equipment.  The ISO container would be located at the rear of the hall.
LDO has information on ISO containers.
Day Care Centre Dunbeath –.

A 1 year pilot scheme has been agreed with Caithness Rural Transport for provision of a 5 seater vehicle with wheelchair access.
The vehicle was delivered on 10th May 06 and all concerned are happy with the vehicle.  

Footpaths – 

Lybster - Brethren Well - Andrew Gunn has raised funding for the project, and he will be progressing a.s.a.p.

Dunbeath - Strath Pathway phase 1 – awaiting information form George Bethune..
Transport – It was agreed a working group be formed to progress this project:  Gladys Lyon, Eann Sinclair (CASE), Alison Gunn and LDO.
Several issues were identified by the Working Group and supported by youth consultations held in Dunbeath and Lybster include – 
1. No public transport available from Dunbeath to Wick around/after 6.00pm.  It was agreed this would be very useful for attending Wick Swimming Pool, Hospital Visits, attending Wick annex North Highland College, Caithness Youth Forum, other youth events and late shopping.

2. No public transport available from Wick to Dunbeath around 8.15pm.  It was agreed this would disadvantage job opportunities for South East Caithness residents at the new Argos and Homebase stores and in the near future the proposed Tesco store.
3. No transport provision is available in the Dunbeath area to support the Day Care Centre, the Primary School or any other local organisations.

Addressing issues 1 & 2 

Rapsons Bus Company has agreed to provide experimental services which will be on stream from Tuesday 18th April 06.  See attached timetable.
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Addressing issue 3  

Caithness Rural Transport (CRT) Coreen Campbell - a 1 year pilot scheme has been agreed and will be available from 10th May 06 in the Dunbeath area.   The vehicle will be located at the Day Care Centre in Dunbeath.  Funding to be provided by CASE, supported by SECDG £500 and Highland Council £200.  

The vehicle was delivered on 10th May 06, and all concerned are happy with the vehicle.  

Renewable Energy

Working Group

Iain Gunn, Andrew Gunn, Niall Smith, Neil Buchanan, James Georgeson, Carole Darmady, Eric Larnach.
After meetings with Elizabeth Marshall - Heat and Power scheme in Wick, site visits to Borgie Forest, Forsinard Forest and Abriachan Forest, several meeting with Forestry Commission and an Options Appraisal Report it was agreed the group should progress with the option of a community owned small wind power scheme.
A meeting was held in Dornoch FC office with Chris Nixon, Donald Maclellan and Tim Cockeril new area manager.  Topics discussed were the proposed sites for a small wind power scheme, cost of the land, a management agreement and public consultation process.

Sandra Holmes indicated the existing land fund is finishing and that a fund “Investing in Communities” is to be launched shortly, once she has the details she will contact LDO to arrange a meeting.
Jon Priddy CEC has provided a map with possible grid connections.
Andrew Gunn and LDO attended the HIE Community Energy Company seminar in Harris.  The clear message indicated it was up to local communities to promote renewable energy in their own areas.   Communities are involved in projects which include hydrogen, ground source heat, and wave/ tidal power.  Community owned small wind turbines schemes were the main interest to a lot of the delegates.  Renewable energy for halls and businesses were also of interest to them. 
We are awaiting a response from FC on a price for 40 hectares of land in the North West area of Golticlay Forest.  They have been supplied with SECDG Constitution, marked up copy of a map indicating area of forest for a small wind power scheme, letter of support from Lybster Community Council, and letter from SECDG.

Development group members attended a site visit to Rumster Forest on Friday 16th June. Stephen Fraser conducted the drive and talk visit to Rumster Outdoor Centre and possible site location of community wind scheme. 

Tim Cockerill has confirmed he has sent a letter of support to Forestry Commision estates department to agree to sell the land.  Now with Donald McLellan area land agent.
To progress projects it was agreed to set up a Company Limited by Guarantee. The name of the company is Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Community Development Company.  Legibility for membership of the company is post code areas KW3 and KW5.  Memorandum and Articles written and approved.  Application to Companies House approved.  Application for start up grant with Sandra Holmes Community Land Unit.

 Jon Priddy conducted site visits to the local halls regarding renewable energy options.  He will provide possible options available.

Rumster Outdoor Centre

Wednesday 8th March - LDO gave presentation on SECDG projects to Rumster Outdoor Centre Management Group.

No update available –  Paul Worthington.

Dunbeath Community Council – Playing Fields

LDO is sourcing funding to provide additional equipment for 1 to 5 year olds through provision of 2 Springers and a Seesaw.  Highland Council have agreed to install and maintain any new equipment in the playing field.

Food for Thought

Interest has been shown in the Lybster area for polytunnels, and a quote has been provided.  
There is interest in Latheron area for a project.  Douglas to provide info.
Anyone who would like further information should contact Douglas at:

	Douglas Henderson

Food for Thought

Telford House

Williamson Street

Wick  

KW1 5ES

Work tel:  01955609965

Email:  douglas@cvg.org.uk
	or
	Eric Larnach

Local Development Officer

Old School House 

Dunbeath
KW6 6ED

Tel: 01593731455

Email:  ericlarnachiate@btconnect.com 




Mobile Sheep Dipper & Mobile Cattle Crush – meeting to be arranged with Magnus Henderson and existing buying group.
Magnus Henderson has indicated he will require assistance after the lambing in 2006, to further this project.

Lybster Outdoor Bowling Club
Application for funding has been approved by Awards for All.

Contractor has installed 2 different types of heater for a trial period.
Information required on renewable energy.  Jon Priddy conducted a site visit.
Lybster Golf Club

New equipment has been identified by the Golf Club as essential since the introduction of the Primary School coaching project.  LDO is sourcing funding for the new equipment.  CASE has agreed to support this project.  

Application receive by Awards for All (May 15th), but due to the high volume of applications (800 in May) has not been processed at June 14th.
Meeting held with John Gunn re purchase of the Golf Course and adjacent land, and to improve/extend the Golf Course.
Lybster Junior Football Club

Barclays sports application has been completed.  

We await the outcome of the application for sports equipment.
Dunbeath Community Council
Supplied information on grass cutting equipment.  Application being prepared for Awards for All funding.
Lybster Senior Football Club – Refurbishment of Football Pitch
Supplied information on shelters/dugouts, goal posts and nets.
Local Development Plan 

It was agreed to progress projects wherever possible.  We may need to prioritise projects at a later date.
Eric Larnach

Local Development Officer

Old School House 

Dunbeath
KW6 6ED

Tel: 01593731455

Email:  ericlarnachiate@btconnect.com
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